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P.R.No: 291                                                                             Date: 28.02.2022 

Text of D.O. Letter 28-2-2022 to 

intervention in release of apprehended fishermen in Srilanka.  

I wish to draw your immediate attention to repeated instances of harassment 
and arrest of fishermen from Tamil Nadu by the Sri Lankan Navy.  Nine fishermen 
from Nagapattinam District along with their mechanized fishing vessel bearing 
Registration No.IND-TN-06-MM-6824 were arrested by the Sri Lankan Navy while 
they were fishing in the Palk Bay area, in the early hours of 24-2-2022 and taken 
to Mylatti base, Jaffna, Sri Lanka. It is also learnt that another fishing boat from 
Karaikal, Puducherry, bearing Registration No.IND-PY-PK-MM-1370 with 13 
fishermen (8 from Tamil Nadu) was also apprehended by the Sri Lankan Navy. 
Again, on 26-2-2022, eight fishermen who ventured for fishing from 
Ramanathapuram District in a mechanized fishing vessel were apprehended by the 
Sri Lankan Navy, in the early hours of 27-2-2022 and taken to Kiranchi, Sri 
Lanka. 

It is highly disheartening to note that our fishermen are facing harassment at 
the hands of the Sri Lankan Navy at an alarming frequency. It continues despite 
several letters having been sent from Government of Tamil Nadu highlighting the 
escalation of such instances of harassment and arrest of our fishermen. The 
repeated attempts by the Sri Lankan Navy to infringe on historic fishing rights of 
Tamil Nadu fishermen in  the Palk Bay has to be permanently ended through 
concerted efforts by the Government of India. 

The continued incarceration of the fishermen and their boats has created a 
deep sense of despondency among the fishermen community. 

I urge your personal intervention in this matter and request you to direct the 
Ministry of External Affairs to take up the matter with Sri Lankan authorities so as 
to secure the immediate release of the fishermen and their fishing boats. 

------ 

Issued By: - DIPR, Secretariat, Chennai - 9. 

 


